## PARKS JULY MEETING

## SENIOR CENTER REPORT BY CHERYL HEFFNER

The trip to the Diamond Jo Casino on June 13<sup>th</sup> went very well. We had a total of 47 paid passengers and after WARCO Bus Company was paid we had a profit of \$320.00. The next trip to the casino will be on August 22<sup>nd</sup> and I am hoping there will be more people able to go. The motorcoach has 56 seats, and it would be nice to fill it.

I deposited another \$80.00 in coffee money in June and a total of \$255.00 has been deposited this year for coffee.

The euchre tournament to raise money for scholarships this past Saturday and another \$66.00 can be added to the total raised in the previous 2 tournaments held in 2023.

Our House had their first free breakfast at the Senior Center last Thursday. They served biscuits and gravy, and it was well attended.

The Richland Area Senior Citizens have a potluck in the Senior Center on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of each month. The group has added many new members in the past few months. This is such a nice way for Senior Citizens to meet others and have a great day of socialization. After the potluck many stay and play either a card game or Rummikub.